
TOWN OF WELLS 
MINUTES FOR AUGUST 18TH, 2022 

 
The board for the Town of Wells held their monthly board meeting on Thursday, August 18th, 

2022. The meeting had been rescheduled due to illness of board members. The meeting had been 
properly posted and published. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Dennis Hemmersbach at 
7:35 p.m. Supervisors Greg Schmitz and Jeff Schmitz were present as well as Treasurer Simon Wells and 
Clerk Diane Schwarz. The minutes for July 14th, 2022 and Board of Review minutes for July19th, 2022 
were reviewed. Greg Schmitz made a motion to approve the minutes for both meetings. Jeff Schmitz 
seconded the motion. Motion carried. Simon Wells gave the treasurer’s report. Jeff Schmitz made a 
motion to approve the report. Greg Schmitz seconded the motion. Motion carried. The expenses were 
reviewed next on the agenda. Greg Schmitz made a motion to pay the bills. Jeff Schmitz seconded the 
motion. Motion carried.  

The issue of obtaining grants to help offset the purchase of a needed skid steer was discussed 
next on the agenda. Greg Schmitz will pursue the matter more in depth. He has reached out to Roxy 
Anderson of the Land Planning department of Monroe County. He was waiting to hear back from her 
concerning grant writing.  

An email from Gary Sime was received by the town and read indicating that Gary had finished 
the job that was required and had sent a copy of the survey map. After reviewing the map, the board 
indicated that there were a lot of information missing. A note will be emailed to Gary Sime to urge him 
to complete the information needed to complete the survey which should include the Rengert, 
Danielson, Gatzke and Ollendick properties. 

It has been confirmed by Jeff Schmitz that the driveway by Loren Whitehead had been finished 
but Jeff indicated that it really wasn’t going to fix the problem but is okay for now. 

Updates on roads and equipment was discussed. The roads that had selected to be seal coated 
had been completed. Dennis thought that they look in good shape. * It was indicated that a section of 
road along Jancing Avenue needs to be filled in with some gravel along the blacktop from runoffs of 
heavy rain. Jasper Road also needs to have a hole filled. * The town is still looking for a patrolman and 
trying to recruit for help.  

The Large Item Collection Weekend is scheduled for Friday, October 7th, 2022 and Saturday 
October 8th, 2022 from 8 A.M. – 3 P.M. The next board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 
8th, 2022.  

Jeff Schmitz made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Greg Schmitz seconded the motion. Motion 
carried.  The meeting adjourned at 8:35 p.m. 

Diane E. Schwarz 
Clerk – Town of Wells 


